
TO SERVE YOU IN MINISTRY 
cvsda@sbcglobal.net                  Fax 619 422-7593     www.chulavistasda.org 
Jeanette Whitney, Administrative Asst.     Mon.-Thurs 9 AM-12 Noon          619-422-0405 
Bradley Williams, Pastor                  roybrad2@juno.com                           619-216-4812 
                       cell          619-616-0657 
Burton Maxwell, Associate Pastor                                                                 619-420-2725 
Head Elder                                                                                                                  
Don Them, Head Deacon                       619-470-3264 
Rosa Allen, Head Deaconess                      619-479-9094 

 
 
FLORAL ARRANGEMENT:  
 
 

OUR WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 
Today:  8:00 a.m. – Early Service – Mervin Kesler 
  8:30 a.m. – Choir Warm up/Breakfast 
  8:30 a.m. – Prayer Session in Youth Room 
  1:30 p.m. – Choir Rehearsal 
  3:00 p.m. – Singing Band @ Kearny Mesa Conv 
  4:00 p.m. – Spanish Ohana @ (Perez Home) 
  5:00 p.m. – Spanish Bible Study 
Tuesday  6:30 p.m. – Pathfinders 
Wednesday: 7:00 p.m. – Ohana Prayer Meeting 
Friday:  7:00 p.m. – Ohana @ (Kesler Home) 
  7:00 p.m. – Family Vespers 
  8:00 p.m. – United Prayer 
Next Sabbath:  8:00 a.m. – Early Service – Pastor Williams 

10:50 a.m. – Nativity Service Weorship Serivice – Pastor  
        Offering: – Local Church Budget 

 
 

FUTURE EVENTS 
 
Dec 15  Church Board Meeting @ 7 p.m. 
Dec 20  Nativity Service 
Dec 20  Christmas Fellowship Meal after 2

nd
 Service 

Dec 31  Candlelight Communion @ 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT 
 
“Neither do men light a candle, and put it under a bushel, but on a candlestick; 
and it giveth light unto all that are in the house.”    Matthew 5:15 
 

 
 
 

 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

 

 
 

 
Welcomes You! 

 
“This is the day which the Lord has made: 

we will rejoice and be glad in it.”  Psalm 118:24 
 

102 Fourth Avenue, Chula Vista, CA 
91910 

619-422-0405 
 

 
 

mailto:cvsda@sbcglobal.net
http://www.chulavistasda.org/
mailto:roybrad2@juno.com


THE CHURCH AT WORSHIP 
December 13, 2014, 10:50 a.m. 

 
“Oh come, let us worship and bow down; 

let us kneel before the Lord our Maker.” Psalm 95:6 
 

Praising God Together                   Song Leaders 
 
*Introit   “The Lord Is in His Holy Temple”                          Organ 
      (Elders kneel) 

 
*Invocation                             Efren Montalban 
*Choral Invocation         Choir 
 
Welcome/Announcements                           Efren Montalban 
Scripture Reading                     2 Timothy 2:19                       Irene Sterner 
 
Hymn of Praise       “Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee                           #12 
 
*Hymn of Preparation  “As We Come to You in Prayer”                Choir 
 
*Morning Prayer                 Pastor Maxwell 
Prayer Response         Choir 
 
 

Lamb’s Offering/Children’s Story                        Carmen Ocampo 

**Worship in Giving (Adventist Community Services)                 Pastor Maxwell 
Offertory          Organ 
 
*Worship in Music                     Bess & Lea Alegado 
 
 
Message                                        “Why?!”                                 Pastor Williams 
 
Hymn of Appeal  “???”                                James Allen 
 
Benediction                               Pastor Williams 
 
Organ Postlude                          Nancy Hill 
 
 

* (Please Refrain from Entering the Sanctuary at these times) 
** (Elders please pray for the congregation’s financial well-being) 

To serve you this morning: 
Greeters:        Fritz & Amber Garcia                 Jim & Marit Zurek 
Lead Deacon:                        Fritz Garcia 

WELCOME TO OUR GUESTS  
Thank you for making us a part of your Sabbath Day.  May the Grace of God 

renew your courage and spiritual strength as you worship with us. 

 
THE CHURCH AT STUDY 

9:15 a.m. 
 
Song Service                                                             Gene Berry 
Welcome                                                              Earl Kapule 
Scripture & Prayer                                                             Kim Layon 
Special Music                                               Bess & Lea Alegado 
Mission Story                                                            Ernie Layon 
Closing Prayer                                                                          Earl Kapule 
 
 
 
Adult Bible Study Classes    “Getting Ready for the Harvest” 

 
Pastor & Albert’s Class: Sanctuary 

Fellowship Hall: 

Junior, Young Adult, & Spanish I – Enter South Stairway 
Adult Lesson Classes & Spanish II - Gym 

Youth/Earliteen, Children’s Sabbath Schools – Enter North Stairway 
Guests: you are urged to join the Pastor’s class, but welcome to attend the class 

of your choice. 
 

 
 
 

Church Budget December 2014 
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  CHURCH BUDGET REPORT 2014 
Weekly Budget           $  2,221  Received last week     $    2,216 
Year to date Budget    108,828  Received year to date     98,113 
 

Sunset Today: 4:44 p.m.  Sunset Next Friday: 4:46 p.m.  



 
THE CHURCH AT WORSHIP- 

December 13, 2014, 8:00 a.m. 
 
 

“Oh come, let us worship and bow down; 
let us kneel before the Lord our Maker.” Psalm 95:6 

 
 

Introit      
 

*Invocation     Pastor Williams 
 
  I Need Thee Every Hour     Hymn #483 Pastor Williams 
 Sweet Hour of Prayer               #478 Rebecca VanderMeulen 

      
 
Welcome and Announcements  Edward Ramirez 

 
*Prayer of Intercession   Edward Ramirez 
 
Sermon    “Four Life Lessons”  Mervin Kesler 
       
 
Hymn or Special Music   Rebecca VanderMeulen 

 
**Offering   Adventist Community Services Edward Ramirez 

  
 

Benediction    Mervin Kesler 
 
 

* (Please Refrain from Entering the Sanctuary at these times) 
**(Elders please pray for the congregation’s financial well-being) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
December 13, 2014 

 
SERMON JAN 10, 2015: How good was your last meal? If it was better 
than eating a donkey’s head, the droppings of a bird or your neighbor’s 
baby, then you have fared better than the stars of an intriguing Bible 
story that could change your life! This sermon will be preached by 
Evangelist David Steward. 

 
AMAZING FACTS SEMINAR HELPERS: All those who have signed up 
to be on the evangelism team are requested to come to the Board 
Meeting (Organizational Meeting) this Monday, Dec 15 @ 7 PM. If you 
haven’t signed up to help, but want to help, you are also invited to come 
to the meeting. 
 
OHANA LEADERS AND PAST PARTICIPANTS’ MEETING: This 
evening at the Maxwells’ @ 6 PM. There will be a light meal, a planning 
session followed by fun and games. 
 
CHRISTMAS TREE OFFERING: This year will go to the Evangelism 
Fund. This is much needed to cover cost of the Amazing Facts Seminar 
starting January 9 and running through February 14, 2015. 
 
EVERYONE IS INVITED: To our Christmas holiday lunch after the 
second service, Sabbath Dec 20. Please bring your favorite Christmas 
dish to share, which will serve approx. 10 people. There will be an 
abbreviated program following lunch.  
 
PATHFINDER CALENDARS: 2015 Pathfinder Calendars are on sale 
now. See a sample in the Foyer. Still only $6. They are great for gift-
giving.  
 
CHRISTIAN BOOK & NUTRITION CENTER: Please support our local 
source for Christian Literature, Nutritious Food and more. Store hours 
are posted on the bulletin board in the church foyer. 2015 Devotionals 
are now available, most at a sale price for a limited time. 
 
*EARLY MORNING SERVICE: Some have expressed their appreciation 
for and satisfaction with the early service. While things seem to be going 
well, we are interested in knowing if anyone would like to help with the 
music part of the service. A person(s) who play the guitar and/or 
pianist willing to work with the Pastor on the song service would be 
helpful. To see if we can incorporate your talents into the early worship 
service, please contact the church office. 

 

To serve you this morning: 
Greeters:            Fritz & Amber Garcia 
Lead Deacon:               Fritz Garcia 



AMAZING FACTS: Seminar rehearsal/meeting will be on Thursday Jan. 8  
@ 7 PM for all members involved and those who want to have a part in the 
meetings. Most meetings start @ 6:30 PM, Friday-Monday, starting January 9, 
2015. 

 
HOLIDAY TRIVIA: Did you know that some people take objection to using “X” 
to refer to Christ, Christian, or Christmas? However, the “X” is “Chi” the first 
letter in the Greek spelling for Christ.  
 

VOICE OF PROPHECY: Created a beautiful Christmas season program called 

“Peace On Earth” that will air on San Diego’s KGTV Channel 10 on Dec 24 at 
1:06 AM.  
 
SABBATH CHURCH SCHEDULE: Posted on bulletin board are the dates that 
some signed up for Scripture Reading and Children’s Story. Please check the 
dates to see when your Reading or Story is scheduled. Thank You for helping! 
 
CATCH-UP OFFERING: Our Treasurer tells us that we are behind in the 
Church Budget by over $14,500 and we still need $10,500 for the Evangelism 
Budget. Please consider a year end special offering to help with both of these 
funds.  
 
DEPRESSION RECOVERY ALUMNI: Get-Together is tonight @ 5 PM. We will 
meet in the fellowship hall. Come and enjoy the company of your group, 
facilitators, and other participants. 
 
5:00 BIBLE STUDY/CLASS: With Nestor Marcos is cancelled today, because 
of a time conflict with the Depression Recovery Alumni Get-Together. Sorry for 
any inconveniences this change may cause.  
 
OWN A TRUCK?: Your help is needed. David and Irene Olson are looking for 
someone with a truck to help them move to the Loma Linda area. If you are 
willing to lend them your truck or help them haul their belongings to their new 
home, please contact Dave and Irene at 619-565-0442. 
 
A PRAYER VIGIL: Will be hosted by Maty's Spanish Sabbath School Class on 
Jan 3, 2015 for those who speak Spanish, from 5:00 PM to 10 PM. See Maty if 
you have questions. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Work Bee 
Sunday, December 21 

8:00AM 

 As you may have noticed we had to remove one of the 

large trees from the parking lot last Sunday.  It was a sad decision 

but necessary.  The roots of the trees have been pushing up the 

parking lot and sidewalk and beginning to push up the church 

foundation.  While the cost of removing the trees is high, the cost 

of leaving them in would be enormous.  With the help of several 

dedicated members we were able to keep that cost to a bare 

minimum.  I want to thank everyone who came out on short notice 

and helped.  It's worth noting that we had two grandfathers and a 

great-grandfather doing the bulk of the work. 

 On Sunday, December 21 we will be meeting again to 

remove the other trees along the south side of the church.  There 

are several other projects that we'd like to tackle that day if we 

have the tools and help.  The most noticeable is the large hole 

developing in the parking lot entrance.  If you have digging bars 

and shovels, please bring them.  We need to break up the asphalt, 

fill the hole and cover it again.  If you are concerned that you don't 

have trade skills we always need help removing the debris. 

 We will work until the trees are down and the area cleaned 

up.  Any amount of time you can spend helping would be 

appreciated.  If  you can't come until later in the day we'll try to 

save some work for you.  If you can only give an hour of your 

time, I'll take it.  We need to take care of our church and the more 

hands helping the better. 

 

Thank you 

Kenny Hill klhill@cox.net 

Operations and Maintenance 619-997-8464 

 



 
. 

It’s easy to join and help. Just fill out this form. 
Your help is needed in the following areas: 

Registration________________________________________________ 

Usher Assistant______________________________________________ 

Greeter____________________________________________________ 

Translator__________________________________________________ 

Sanctuary/Hall Cleanup_______________________________________ 

PA System Assistant__________________________________________ 

Media Assistant_____________________________________________ 

Children’s Program Assistant___________________________________ 

Parking Attendant___________________________________________ 

Security Control_____________________________________________ 

Photographer_______________________________________________ 

Special Music_______________________________________________ 

Prayer Leader_______________________________________________ 

Visitation Team_____________________________________________ 

Correspondence Team_______________________________________ 

Please write your name on the line or lines in the areas in which you can help. 
Thanks for your interest in serving the Lord and others. 

These meetings will start early January. 
Please fill out and place in offering plate or prayer box. 

 

                    

 

AMAZING FACTS: Dave Steward’s Amazing Facts Prophecy Seminar 
will start January 9 and continue through February 14, 2015, Friday 
through Monday. We need to raise several thousand dollars to cover the 
expenses of this evangelistic series. Please consider helping us with 
extra donations to this outreach ministry. 

 

*Amazing Facts has given Chula Vista SDA Church an amazing gift of 

a subsidy of $7,000 to go towards our Amazing Facts evangelism bill. 
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(Help prepare mail to send to seminar attendees.) 


